LINCOLN HIGHWAY ICON
RON PRESTON
PASSES AWAY

Ronald D. "Tiny" Preston, age 77
passed away on Aug. 12, 2011, A visita-
fion was held on Sunday Aug. 14th at
Charter Funerals Gladstone Chapel, 77
NE 72nd St. Gladstone, MO. Ron was
buried in Belle Plaine, lowa. Ronald was
born on Good Friday, April 13th, 1934 in
Belle Plaine, lowa. He and his wife Doro-
thy had just celebrated 51 years of
marriage in July. He was a strong but
gentle man, who was the foundation of
a wonderful family who adored him. He
was preceded in death by his parents
George and Blanche Preston. Ronald is
survived by his wife Dorothy. daughters
Mary Helen Preston and husband Garry
Hevalow; Georgetta McDowell and
husband Robert; granddaughters Sara
Brookshire and husband Mike, Kari Jo
Bovard and Kimberle Bovard; brother
Monte Preston and loving family and
friends.

Ron was a regular fixture at lowa
Lincoln Highway Association meetings,
and was always willing to help promote
the Lincoln Highway in any way possi-
ble. Ron was the caretaker of his father
George’s stafion in Belle Plaine. Ron
also was a fireless supporter of the
community of Belle Plaine and dlso
made sure he was available to meet
the lowa LHA Motor Tour at the station.
Ron also made it a point to make as
rmany national LHA conferences as pos-
sible,

Ron will be missed by everyone

www.lincolnhighwayassoc.org/iowa

R

lowa Blackie & Ron Preston enjoy
the 2008 RAGBRAI parade

clong the Lincoln Highway, not only in
lowa but along the entire route.
(Editor’s note: Ron’s daughter sent me
a thank you note for the comments |
placed on the webpage obituary.
Mary Preston stated that it is “the hope
of the family to keep the legacy of the
station dlive, and 1o contfinue to be
involved as much as we can with the
Lincoln Highway Association. Mary
clso added in her note that they are
beginning to renovate and that they
hope to have the station ready in fime
for the centennial celebration in 2013.)
With that, from the excerpts from
the note above, the lowa Lincoln
Highway Association will work with the
Preston family and do what it can to
help keep them station’s legacy alive .
Preston’s Station is a Lincoln Highway
icon and it is our job to help keep the
station, and the memories of Ren and
George Preston dlive, L
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Between The
Rivers...and
then somel

By
Jeff LaFollette

'%ﬁ

va :

All of you I'm sure have heard of the lowa based
rmovie, “The Bridges of Madison County”, Now there is
another story brewing in lowa in regard to bridges.
Gene & Marcia Kemmann, Cathie & Norm Nichols
and Tammy and | were at the pony truss bridge west
of Calamus about two weeks before the motor tour
doing the annual cleanup before the tour. At the end
of the task, | was informed that the two bridges west
of the pony fruss bridge are in danger of being closed.
These bridges were built in 1931, and carried post-
Linceln Highway. and US Highway 30 traffic from 1931-
19566. The bridges have carried less fraffic since then
and much less when the pony tfruss bridge was closed
in 1997. So these bridges have been in service for 80
years with no improvement. They are 18 foot wide
bridges. and since 2000, they have been designated
as single lane bridges because of weight restrictions.

One of these bridges were featured in the “Name
That Lincoln Highway Spot” in the spring issue of this
newsletter. The photo below is that of the bridge that

crosses over the Wop3|p|n|con Rlver
are in danger of being taken out, but they may also

These bridges

be open to certain fraffic with new weight restric-
tions. Clinton County may decide on one of several
options. Close the existing bridges over the Wapsi,
and build @ new one over the overflow. The county
could build access roads to US 30 for property owners
that are affected by the closing of both bridges. The
county could also close the Wapsi bridge and repair
the overflow bridge with local labor and funding.

The one option that Todd Kinney, Clinton County
engineer favors is building a new county road in be-
tween the alignments of current US 30 and old 30
(LH). That would affect the Lincoln Highway, where a
part of the original alignment went through the area
where a proposed new county road might be built,
There are a couple of steel and concrete bridge
abutments in the soupy land in between the roads.
There is some old Lincoln Highway concrete that
might need to be removed to build a new road.

Either way, it looks like one of the bridges may be
closed, and that would close ¢ historic piece of the
Lincoln Highway., Of course safety is the main con-
cern, and with federal, state and county budgets
being so tight these days. spending millions of dollars
to replace both bridges may not be feasible. Elmer
Ketelsen fought 1o keep the pony fruss bridge from
being removed in 1997. Now we need o work again
to keep the lines of communication open with Mr.
Kinney and the Clinton County Board. We have won
battles before: saving the pony truss bridge, keeping
an original railing on the new Eureka Bridge west of
Jefferson, and the new bridge in Chelsea that mirrors
the old one it replaced. The one thing against saving
these bridges is that there are very few people living
along that section, and the land is very wet and
there is no farmland unftil you get west of the Wapsi.
Nothing will be done until the county gets estimates
for work which will take some time. We will work with
the county fo do what we can to save the bridges. If
you wish, you may contact Clinfon County Engineer
Todd Kinney by e-mail at engineer@clintoncounty-
ia.gov. Lets do what we can to save the Bridges of
Clinton County. ) &

(Photo Courtesy of Van & Bev Becker)
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2ND IOWA LINCOLN HIGHWAY
ASSOCIATION YARD SALES
A SUCCESS

Crawford County Consul and lowa
LHA Yard Sale coordinator Deb Roth-
mever reports that the 2nd year of the
yard sales were a success. She reports
that there were fewer sales this year
than last, but reports came to the edi-
for that more communities were in-
volved with citywide sales and larger
scale sales where there were one large
area of sales. One report was that a
sale area was like going to a flea mar-
ket with lots and lots of items to choose
from.

Congratulations to Deb for her hard
work in getting the 43 Lincoln Highway
communities involved in the statewide
sale. All in all, five states (W. Va, Ohio,
Indiana, lllinois & lowa) were involved
and there were nearly 1000 miles of
sales. The LH yard sales will be back on
the first weekend of August 2012, 1.

IOWA LHA E-NEWSLETTER
INFORMATION

We currently have about 15 mem-
bers who are currently receiving their
newsletter by e-mail. You have the op-
fion to either receive yours by e-mail or
regular mail. If you wish to receive an e-
copy please e-mail newsletter Jeff Lo-
Follette and we will add your name to
the e-mail list. One advantage is that
with an e-copy. you'll see all the photos
in color. So it's your choice. If you want
your newsletter by e-mail let us know
and we'll take care of it. I

2011 IOWA LHA MOTOR TOUR
DASH PLAQUES AND WIN-
DOW DECALS ARE AVAIL-

ABLE FOR SALE DECALS AND

PLAQUES ARE $3.00 EACH OR

GET BOTH FOR $5.00! THERE

ARE SETS FROM 2008, 2009,
AND 2010 ALSO. CONTACT
JEFF LAFOLLETTE TO PLACE
YOUR ORDER




Name That Lincoln Highway Spot

The last photo in "Name that Lincoln Highway came
from Lincoln Highway super sleuth Van Becker. He was
stumped by the photo, and was asking our help on
where the spot was. Well, we have one person who
knows. Joyce Ausberger received a note from Jessie
Young from Clinton who stafed that this fourist camp
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NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING RATES

Business card size ad: Single ad placed on an
inside page of the newslefter in black and
white. The card/ad should be in standard digital
format (jpg) or scanner ready. Double size busi-
ness cards will double the price.

Rates: 1 issue- $10 2issues- $20
3 or4issues- $30
(Buy three and get 4th free)
Flyer: 1 page 8-1/2 X 11 provided by the cus-

was located in Clinfon at 850 S, Bluff Blvd, Congratula-
tions to Jessie for giving us the location of this spot.

Now for this issue, we have a photograph from a spot
that was sent to us by Joe & Barb Moore from Boone. So
your clue is that this picture is from somewhere in the
middle of the state, but not necessarily in Boone. All of
you super road sleuths who think you might know can
send your guesses to Jeff LaFollette at his e-mail at jef-
flaf@g.com. And if you have a photo of a spot along
the Lincoln Highway that you think might stump the
road warriors out there, please send it in and we’ll pub-
lish it in an upcoming edition. )

Upcoming LHA State Meetings
October 8, ‘11
January 14, ‘12
April 14,12
July 14, 12
October 13, '12

Jefferson

To Be Announced
To Be Announced
To Be Announced
To Be Announced

tomer inserted into our eight page newsletter.

Rates: 1 page flyer- 1 issue- $50
Please visit our website for more information and
fo download an advertising rate sheet. Information
about advertising on our website is also available.,
Check us out at:

www.lincolnhighwayassoc.org/iowa

FOR SALE

Original Bronze Medallion from
Lincoln Highway
Concrete Marker

Marked Whitehead-Hong, New

Jersey
$500.00 Guaranteed Old
Lynn Christion 515-232-2222
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The President’s Corner
By Allan Richards,
lowa LHA President

Lincoln Highway Association members need to be
congratulated for the fantastic work in your efforts fo pro-
mote the Lincoln Highway. Each member is responsible
for the success that is being achieved in the continued
development of the Lincoln Highway here in lowa. The
LH Heritage Byway Signs are a sure sign of the efforts of
many individuals. Thank youl

Creating educational and directional information
points is just a beginning to the many more copportunities
to promote the Lincoln Highway.

The one new development is the creatfion of the
*Automobile Row Historic District” in Cedar Rapids. [t is
logical that the Lincoln Highway should be a focus of this
project and district, since without the highway, there
would have been no need for the row of automobile
businesses. Moreover, the Lincoln Highway passes along
and through the area where the district is to be located.

The Automobile Row Historic District is being created in
Cedar Rapids in mitigation of the removal of historic
buildings as a raesult of the flood of 2008. This is part of the
National Historic Preservation Act and a requirement to
receive funding from FEMA. As part of this effort, the pub-
lic and various groups are invited to comment providing
suggestions for this project.

| ask that you do comment, the deadline is September
21, 2011, which may be lafe with the mailing of this letter
(FEMA, 7755 Office Plaza Drive, Ste 145, Bldg. G, West Des
Moines, IA 50255 or email Fema-ICC-EHP@dhs.gowv).

My suggestion follows the path of creating a formable
monument to Abraham Lincoln which will highlight the
history of the Lincoln Highway throughout Cedar Rapids,
and Linn County. The location could very well be at
Green Square Park or other site located in the area of
Automobile Row. Telling the history of the development
of roadways, and the automobile industry would e a
fitting way 1o pay fribute to the first franscontinental
highway across the US.A. A design that will highlight
these facts, tell the story, show the path, and provide the
insight about the Lincoln Highway for young and old will
do the job.

| would see this monument as a central theme for the
Historic District celebrating the Automobile in lowa, what
better theme to draw national attention.

The heartbeat of the Lincoln Highway must go cn as a
vital part of America and “America’s Main Street”. Keep
up the fantastic work, and each and every little piece of
work will make the Lincoln Highway better for the travel-
ing days ahead.

Allan

IOWA LINCOLN HIGHWAY

ASSOCIATION MEMBERS

INVITED TO ILLINOIS LHA
MEETING IN CLINTON

The lowa Lincoln Highway Association and its
members are invited to a meeting with our coun-
terparts in the lllinois LHA. The two groups will meet
on Saturday November 19, 2011 in Clinton. Tenta-
tively, the meeting is set to be located at the Pizza
Ranch just off of North 13th Ave. in Clinton one
block off the original alignment of the Lincoln High-
way. One main reason for the meeting is about
next years lowa LHA Motor Tour. The motor four is
faking a new fwist for ifs 5th year and will begin in
Rochelle, lllinois and there will be five or six stops in
llinois for the first day. Tour Director Jeff LaFollette
will present the motor tour plans to the lllincis Asso-
ciation and will be informing them on the plans for
stops and inviting all members from lllinois to join us
for the motor tour next year.

If you would be inferested in attending this
meeting, please contact Jeff at his e-mail address
at jefflaf@g.com. This way if plans change and the
meeting is moved to a different site, he can let you
know .

This will be the third fime that the two states or-
ganizations have come together for a meeting.
The first was in Franklin Grove, IL and the second
was in Palisades Park in Linn County. So if you can,
come out and join us on Saturday Novemtber 19 for
some fun and fellowship with our neighbors from
across the mighty Mississippi. ) &

See YOU on the Lincoln Highway!
This issue’s new members.

Fred & Brenda Blom
Wayne & Linda Brill
Robert Dietering

LaVerne & Mary Halstead
Evan & Karen Hecht

Missouri Valley, Harrison L

Des Moines, Polk

Missouri Valley, Harrison L

Vinton, Benton L

Council Bluffs,
Pofttawattamie L

Council Bluffs,
Poftawattamie L

Council Bluffs,
Poftawattamie L

Bondurant, Polk

Ankeny, Polk

Panora, Guthrie

Panora, Guthrie

Panora, Guthrie

Urbandale, Polk

St. Charles, MO

Fulton, MD

Ed & Janet Hedegaard
Donna Jean Hollister

Don & Irene Newby

Bill & Nora Schlenker
Darrell & Cindy Shook
Tom & Peg Shroyer
Deb & Dan Van Winkle
Diane Wieditz

Dennis & Judy Blasé
George Hamilin

L (Denotes a Lincoln Highway County)
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THE LINCOLN HIGHWAY

GOLF TOURNAMENT
By Rachael Lahti Donnelly

This is an excerpt from “Ric Lahti, A Golfer.” The
focus of the full, ?6-page document is my father’s
amateur golf career, which was based at Kishwau-
kee Country Club in DeKalb, lllinois.. The excerpt
deals with the Lincoln Highway Golf Association and
the tournaments it has sponsored since 1923 and in-
cludes both my mother’s and father’'s experiences.
Research spans years 1922 to 1963 for my father and
1955 to 1972 for my mother.

That means that not a lot of the verbiage, or all of

the photographs, for that matter, will have a great
deal of meaning to historical societfies located some
distance from DeKalb or Sycamore, lllinois. However,
there is enough information about the Lincoln High-
way golf fournaments that I'm hoping each histerical
society will find it of some inferest,
(Editor's Note: This story was sent to me on CD. Ifis a
23 MB Publisher file. There are a lot of pictures and
interesting articles. We are trying fto hit the high points
of this story as best as | can. If any of you would like a
copy of the CD, please e-mail me.)

On Thursday, November 2, 1922, The DeKallb Daily
Chronicle announced that a meeting was “fo be
held at Dixon to organize the proposed Lincoln High-
way Golf Association.” A piece in the Kishwaukee
Country Club files notes, "As one of Kishwaukee
Country Club’s charter members, Milo Ockland at-
tended the first meeting.” Milo Oakland. Sr, and Milo
Oadkland, Jr, as a Lieutenant, both appear in ac-
counts of the Lincoln Highway as tfeam members dur-
ing World War Il

“Teams from towns all along the Lincoln Highway
from DeKalb to Clinton |IA are invited to enter this an-
nual fourney.” The first six years, play passed among
these cities: Dixon, Morrison, Sterling, Clinten |1A, Polo
and DeKalb., The Oregon club came info being in
1926 and hosted the 8th annual tournament in 1930.
In later years the cities of Mt Morris, Princefon and
Rochelle hosted and sent representatives 1o the Lin-
coln Highway Tournament.

The Dixon Evening Telegraph on July 7. 1942, ex-
plained the unusual format of the tournament: “Play
is against blind bogey with players either going up or
down on bogey,” bogey normally being one stroke
over par. As an example of the procedure for assign-
ing “bogey.” the July 20, 1956, Chronicle. page 12,
reported that "bogey this year at Kishwaukee has
been deftermined by a committee of memlbers of the
local Sports and Pastimes Committee., Bogey will be
par on all holes but 3-4-5-11-12-13-14, where bogey

will be one over par.” “Bogey” was often capitalized
mid-senfence and colorfully personified as “"Old Man
Bogey.” “the old man,” “the old fimer,” “the old gen-
fleman.,” “Mr Bogey.” or “the Colonel.”

"The tournament, unigue in golfing. pifs the six play-
ers of each feam as individuals against bogey. In
addition to the team honors, which could be up or
down on bogey, there are also flight honors and the
medalist trophy. "Play is conducted on a flight system
with the number one men of each team playing to-
gether, the number two men playing together, etc.
“The aggregate up or down scores of the individual
players determines the teams’ score.” Golfers qualify
at their home course and are placed in flights 1-6 ac-
cording to their scores, the lowest score earning flight
1 and team captain. Aricles dated July 11, 1935, and
July 13, 1938, mention eight-man tfeams instead of the
usual six-man teams.

By 1941, DeForest "Dee” Hunt and Milo Ockland of
DeKalo and Doc Markle of Polo had played in all 18
prior Lincoln Highway events.Doc Markle eventually
played in the most fournaments, 31, from 1923 to
1953.Dee Hunt won the Lincoln Highway three times,
beginning at the first meet in 1923, then in 1926 and
1935, Milo Oakland also won three fitles, in 1924, 1925
and 1947,

The July 10, 1942, Dixon newspaper article totals
Arne Huhta’s Lincoln Highway wins af four; microfilm
research confirms the years as 1928, 1929, 1932 and
1934, Other four-fime winners were Ken Detweiler,
Dixon; Mickey Beal, Clinton; and Jim Lamb, who was
from Oregon but played for Sunset Hills, Mt Morris, in
1951 and ultimately won five titles. Beadl and Lamb
each won the tournament three times in a row. Both
Ric Lahti and Jim Besenfelder took first medalist hon-
ors, Jimin 1948 and Ric in 1942:

Even though he didn’t win his flight in 1955, the
Chronicle acknowledged Ric Lahti's contribution to
the tfeam effort. Af least 12 times in the 40 vears re-
searched, he was among the fop four medalists or
won his flight, sometimes both. He also served as the
association’s president. A 1956 arficle records his serv-
ing as president the four years from 1934 to 1937; how-
ever the July 13, 1934, Chronicle states that F L Markle
was president af Polo. For the 1935 tournament held
at DeKalb, the July 11, 1935, Chronicle lists A B
Gochenour as president. The Lincoln Highway presi-
dency usuadlly goes to a member of the host club, and
Kishwaukee hosted the tournament again in 1941 and
1947, each tfime with Ric Lahti as president,

In a 1950 article it was noted that “Ric Lahti, now
pro at Kishwaukee Country Club, will not be among
the participants in the fournament this year, although
he has had a brilliont and illustrious record in the Lin-
coln Highway play. The tournament is restricted to
amateurs only and Lahti’s decision to take over as pro

” oW
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Photo of the players at the 10th annual
Lincoln Highway Golf Association Tourney
(Photo Courtesy of Rachael Lahti Donnelly)

at the local country clulb meant giving up this fourna-
ment as well as several other choice amateur tourna-
ments in which he has always been a contender. He
may not have retumed to the Lincolng
Highway until 1955, and even then there
was contention among his competitors,
as described by my brother in the sec-
fion "Ric Lahti Turns Pro.

“A 1943 arficle indicates that the tour- |
nament was scaled down from the two- |
day play of 72 holes to one day during
the war years (1943-1946), when 36 holes |
were played. The number of holes re-|
furned to 72 in 1947 but was reduced fo
54, 27 each day. by 1952, Bylaws stated
that the tourney was to be played the |
first Wednesday and Thursday affer the
4th of July, but, during World War I, the
one-day play took place on a Sunday. |
In 1947, play returned fo Wednesday- |
Thursday, but in 1948, it was suggested
that teams were missing the tournament |
because of ifs being scheduled during
the week. A bylaws’ change opened®

the way for a “tricl” Saturday-Sunday schedule in

1949; play remained on the weekend.
The early participating golf clubs

Country Club, Morrison Country Club,

were Dixon
Rock River

Country Club (Rock Falls), Clinton (A) Coun-
try Club, Edgewood Golf Club (Polo), and
Kishwaukee Country Club. Later articles
mention other clubs: Big Foot Country Club
(Lake Geneva WI), Bureau Vdalley Country
Club (Princeton), Emerald Hills Golf Course
(Sterling), Plum Hollow Country Club (Dixon),
Rochelle Country Club and Sunset Hills Golf
Club (Mt Morris). Many of these clubs were
only nine holes. From a half dozen clubs par-
ticipating at the outset, The Clinton Herald
nofed in 1960 that “all told 13 clubs entered
the annual tourney.”

References in early articles to Rock River
Country Club’s location are confusing. On
the Lincoln Highway tournament spreadsheet
I've recorded the city as that mentioned in
the Chronicle. Name spellings and other in-
formation on the spreadsheet are also re-
corded as reported in newspapers. However,
Sterling-Rock Falls Historical Society Director
Terry Buckaloo informs us that Rock River
Country Club is actually in Rock Falls but that
Sterling (and sometimes Oregon, we note)
was offen used because it was larger and more well
known,

(In the next issue of “Along The Lincoln Highway”
we will fouch on the ladies of the Lincoln Highway
golf tournament. Thank you again 1o Rachael Lahtfi
Donnelly for this contribution about a piece of rare
Lincoln Highway history., ) P

Wallace Sterling Trophy
“Lincoln Highway Golf Association 1928
5th Flight Prize”
(Photo Courtesy of Rachael Lahti Donnelly)
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WE’RE MOVIN ON OUT TO JEFFERSON OCTOBER 8
FOR THE FALL MEETING OF THE IOWA LHA

The lowa Lincoln Highway Association’s fall meeting takes us 1o western lowa in Greene County where we
will be meeting in Jefferson. The meeting will be conducted Saturday October 8, 2011 at the former Milwaukee
Road Depot, located on E. Lincolnway on the east side of Jefferson. Coffee and rolls will be available at 9.00
AM. President Allan Richards will drop the gavel around 9:30 1o begin the meeting. We invite you 10 join us, and
aftend and our final meeting of 2011, After the meeting around noon, we will have lunch at the Old 30 Café
right next deoor to the depot. There are plans to have a tour after lunch fo
the newly constructed Eureka Bridge We are trying to return to the spring
and fall four meeting format, where we have short business meetings, and
get out to tour Lincoln Highway sites. This is an opportunity for those of you
to come out and visit Lincoln Highway sites . Everyone Is welcome to
come out. We hope you can join us for our fall meeting and tour.
DIRECTIONS: FROM THE EAST- Travel west on US 30. (Lincoln Highway) At
the east edge of Grand Junction, follow the new Lincoln Highway sign-
age through fown and on the south edge of town, the LH signs will direct
you to turn right onto County Road E53. Follow ES3 into Jefferson. The de-
pot will be on your left as you enter town,

FROM THE WEST- Travel east across US 30. (Lincoln Highway). At the junc-
fion with IA 4 turn right and head south to Lincolnway. Tum left onto Lin-
colnway and follow to the east side fown. The depot will be on the right.

‘ Endangered Clinton County Bridges & LH Golf Tournament
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